



CCSC Sailing Committee Minutes  
Meeting held at 7.30pm 27<sup>th</sup> March 2018

			<u>Present</u>				<u>Present</u>
Hon Sailing Secretary	Ian Green	✓	Cadets	Mark Richardson	✓	Jeni Richards	✓
Rear Commodore Sailing	Alison Stephens	✓	Laser Class Rep	Lucy Bishop	✓		
Z Class Captain	Kirsty White	✓	Laser 2000 Rep	Peter Barfoot			
Keelboat Fast Class Captain (Class 3)	Des Quick	✓	Scorpion Class Rep	Rob Smith	✓		
Keelboat Slower Class Captain (Class 4)	Adrian Everitt		Cruising Rep	Mike Conroy			
Asymmetric Class Captain	Mike Dencher		Ladies Sailing	Micky O'Toole		Chris Forrest	✓
Class 1 Captain (Slow Handicap)	Jock Fellows	✓	Social Events	Sara Lloyd		D Gill	✓
Class 2 Captain (Fast Handicap)	Marcus Scrace		Race Results	Alison Stephens	✓		
Class 2 Assistant	Paul Robbins		Boats Committee	Bill Barker	✓		
Club Training Officer	Tim Eastaugh						

	<b>Item</b>	<b>Action</b>
1	<b>Apologies:</b> Adrian, Marcus, Micky, Sara, Mike D, Mike C.	
2	<b>Minutes of last meeting:</b>  One correction received from Marcus – relating to the SC recognising we would need volunteers from the club to be advisors and that they needed to be averagely competent as regards the rules rather than 'experts'. Ian to update Feb minutes.  There were no other changes or corrections or matters arising (Flags for moveable marks were left at the club the day following the meeting, thank you Richard and Moat's sails.)	Ian
3	<b>Class/ Rep Reports</b>  <b>Z Class</b> Kirsty let us know that after some discussion the Keelboat Regatta will give results in IRC, VPRS and NHC provided sufficient numbers of boats register to race for each Class/ rating/ handicap. Dates are 8th and 9th September.  <b>Cruisers</b> Mike C reported by email that the winter talks had been well attended and much of the Summer cruising programme was booked up already.	
4	<b>Sailing Programme</b> Club Open Day Saturday 5th May – Great opportunity to promote sailing to our	

	<p>neighbours. Class Captains, Class Reps might want to have a stand in the club house. Offers to provide rides on boats welcome – talk to Neil as soon as possible please.</p> <p>Sail For All – meeting held led by Tim Eastaugh, Club Training Officer. 15 people attended, and a further 3 had offered help by email. Each Saturday has a leader and there is a programme that will help members develop skills and confidence in all aspects of sailing. Well done Tim.</p> <p>All girls Topper Training – Mark presented this request and it was supported by the SC. Mark to follow up on details and see if places can be found for some CCSC Girls. Planned for weekend 21/22 July (week before Topper Nationals at WPNSA). Reminder that we do not have campervans overnight. Mention of Trophies and the varied history behind each. It would be nice to find a way to make the histories better known. Newsletter items to Tony Dobbs?</p>	<p>Mark</p> <p>Anyone?</p>
5	<p><b>Committee Boat/ Sailing support</b></p> <p>Imogen – plan is to launch tomorrow pm. New batteries, wind instruments tweaked, leaks fixed. Boats in general are all ready, painting has been difficult due to the poor weather. Tern was launched this last weekend. Others are still to go in.</p> <p>Durgan has had a new stern gland. Major overhaul being considered for Beaver at the end of this year when it is due for a new engine. Well done Bill and Keith, and all helping keep the boats afloat.</p> <p>Mike C reported by email that the fixed marks were all in the right location, some Top Marks still to be put back on. Mike will do this when Beaver is launched.</p> <p>Are we ready for the Easter Race? – Needs quite a few things to fall into place rather quickly. Ian will monitor.</p>	
6	<p><b>Events</b></p> <p>Request to use Loafer to support an Osprey event in the Solent/ around the Isle of Wight. – We could not support this. We doubted Loafer was up to the job and would be worried about how she would be used and about insurance as this is not a club event. Ian will let the requester know.</p> <p>Request to host POW (International 14's) in 2020 discussed. Difficult because we have agreed the Ospreys, and they have recently confirmed their interest – and got us on their website. It would be too much to host both in August. POW to be declined.</p>	<p>Ian</p> <p>Ian</p>
7	<p><b>Any Other Business</b></p> <p>GDPR – Data protection. Seems photographs are included as 'personal data'. May have implications for photographing at events, the positive permission of each competitor will be required, permission cannot be assumed. – likely to cause problems. [Further to this there seem to be no guidelines as yet and the impact of the GDPR on photo's/ videos is still unclear]</p> <p>Wayfarer – should it be in the Slow Class now given the change to the PY. Ian and Alison to discuss further.</p> <p>There is a first Aid course next Thursday – top up for those having reached their 3-year expiry date.</p>	
8	<p><b>Date and venue of next SC meeting</b></p> <p><b>19.30 Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> April at CCSC</b></p>	